
PLS 101 - Lecture 18

Electoral college.  What is it and how does it work?  Iím pulling up this one 
last slide on this PowerPoint presentation just to show you that.  Iím not 
gonna be needing to use my clicker here.  Letís talk a little bit about the 
electoral college.

First of all, as we know ó and we talked a little bit about this before so 
some of this ó weíre kind of rehashing this stuff.  The electoral college is 
the way in which we elect the President.  Itís an indirect way by which we 
elect the President as you know.  Essentially, I think a lot of you have a 
fair ó fairly good understanding of the electoral college because of what 
happened in 2000 when we had the very close race between Al Gore and George W. 
Bush.  And Al Gore won the popular vote by about 500,000 people but George 
Bush won the electoral college.  And according to the Constitution, therefore, 
George Bush would be our President and became our President.  At that time a 
lot of people said we needed to change the electoral college because itís 
anti-democratic.  Sometimes you can win the popular vote and lose the 
electoral college.  Most of the time that will not happen.  Most of the time 
the electoral college will correlate very, very well with the popular vote.  
And so most of the time this is not an issue, but every now and then in that 
blue moon itíll come up where somebody wins the popular vote but they lose in 
the electoral college and therefore they do not become our President.  So 
thatís what weíre gonna talk a little bit about in the first part of our 
class.
 
So basically, then, how does it work?  Let me just give it to you the simplest 
way I can, just to make sure.  Think about here in Missouri.  When youíre 
running for President, you are not technically voting for President.  Yes, you 
are but no, youíre not.  You see that Presidentís name on the ballot.  You see 
the candidateís name.  You see George Bush or John Kerry on the ballot.  So 
you are casting a vote for them.  But basically your vote is gonna be used to 
make decisions for who gets to go to our state capitol to elect officially our 
President.
The best way I like to think about this is that youíre essentially gonna be 
voting for a slate of electors.  When youíre voting for President in each 
state, youíre voting for a slate of electors.  These are basically people who 
are party members, who are either Democrats or Republicans.  Youíll never see 
who these electors are but thereís eleven of them on each side.  And 
essentially the way it works is you ó and weíve sort of talked about this 
before ó is that whoever gets the most votes in Missouri basically means which 
group of people ó these are people here ó get to get a plane ticket or a bus 
ticket to go to our capitol, Jeff City, and cast an official vote in December 
for the President.
So we have ó every state has ó actually, almost every state; not quite ó has a 
winner-take-all electoral college.  Thereís a couple of provisions that a 
couple of states have that do it slightly differently.  Itís winner-take-all 
by and large in all the states except for two or three, I believe.  Iíll check 
that.  But essentially, what youíre doing, then, is the majority of ó whoever 
wins the majority or the most votes ó it doesnít even have to be the majority; 
it could be a plurality.  If you have three candidates ó and we talked about 
one day, for example, in 1992, for example.  Bill Clinton was running against 
George H. W. Bush and Ross Perot.  Bill Clinton only got 49 percent of the 



vote, but yet as a Democrat he got all 11 electoral votes.  We have 11 
electoral votes here in Missouri that correspond to this slate of electors.
 
Now, tell me this rule real quickly here.  How do we come up with 11 in 
Missouri?  Why does Missouri get 11 electoral votes?  A simple question.  Nine 
representatives and two senators.  This corresponds ó the number of electoral 
votes corresponds to the number of people who go to Washington to represent us 
in Missouri.  Nine members from the House, two members from the Senate go and 
serve.  So we have 11 electoral votes.  And so when we have the election and 
youíre voting then, the majority ó the winner of the majority or the plurality 
will basically get ó that will determine whether or not which group will go to 
Jeff City to cast their vote officially for the President.  So thatís roughly 
sort of how the electoral college works.
These electors are people who pledge to vote for that candidate.  Again, these 
will be people who are party activists on either side, so theyíre naturally 
gonna vote probably more like ó I mean, very rarely would they ever change 
their vote and weíre gonna talk about that in just a second, too.  But these 
are people who pledge to vote, to cast their vote officially for John Kerry or 
for George Bush in the electoral college.
 
There are a number of different ways to become an elector.  You can be 
selected in a primary or you can be chosen by the state party committee, the 
Missouri Democratic Committee or the Republican Committee.  You can be 
nominated at the state party convention.  There are different ways you can 
become an elector.  But these are the people who are the party activists.  And 
what theyíre gonna do, as the election takes place in November, in the 
following December they will meet at the state capitol in Jeff City and 
officially cast their vote for President.  Thatís what makes it official.  
Even after we know the election results in November, we know whoís gonna be 
our President in terms of that, itís not really official until the electoral 
college vote takes place in December, about a month after that.  And certainly 
things can change during that period of time.  So anyway, thatís how it works.
Now, to become President.  This is blank so Iíll talk about this over here.  
To become President.  There are 538 votes, total.  That corresponds to this, 
just to let you know.  There are 435 members of the House, 100 members of the 
Senate, and thereís also three non-voting delegates to the House like the 
District of Columbia.  So that makes it a total of 538, total.  To win the 
presidency, you have to have ó half of that is 269 plus 1 ó you have to get at 
least 270 votes, electoral college votes, to win the presidency.
And as weíve mentioned here, for example, it is possible that you can get a 
majority of the popular vote and still not win because you did not get a 
majority of electoral college delegates or electoral college votes here.  And 
weíre gonna again talk about that just a little bit more in just a second 
here.  But just listen to this.  This is kind of interesting.  The big states 
ó California, New York, Pennsylvania ó letís say that you happen to win the 
majority in these states.  If youíve got California, New York, Pennsylvania, 
Texas, Florida, Ohio and Illinois, you have already won 210 electoral college 
votes; 77 percent of the total electoral votes needed right there.  You win 
those seven states, just that, just get a bare majority, win by one vote.  In 
those seven states, youíve already got 77 percent of the votes needed to win 
the electoral college, to become President.  Which I think is kind of 
interesting.
 



Now, itís also ó like I said, itís conceivable that some people could get a 
majority of the popular vote and still not win the election for a couple of 
reasons and I want to talk about that.  One thing that comes to mind most 
often is ó and Iím gonna ask you.  Why is it that somebody can win the popular 
vote and lose the election?  What happens or what can happen?  This is the 
first thing that probably comes to mind.  Letís say I win the popular vote.  
Most of the people voted for me but I lose the electoral college.  Why?  Well, 
letís say that, you know, in every single state I won by one vote essentially.  
But there are a couple of states where ó even more than one vote in some 
cases.  But there are a couple of states where I lost by a few votes.  If I 
actually tally them all up, I may actually have a majority of the popular 
vote.  But depending upon where those votes came from, maybe in states that ó 
well, it may very well be a situation where even though I get the popular vote 
in some states where ó like you were talking about, Aaron ó where it really 
might not count anymore because Iíve already got the electoral votes for that 
state.  Other ones I lost.  I end up losing the actual electoral college.  
That can happen, and actually thatís not the first thing that comes to mind.
The first thing that often comes to mind is that these electors, those people 
who are gonna vote on that slate of electors here, they can actually change 
their minds.  Some states have actually passed laws that require them to vote 
the way that theyíre pledged.  But again, that may not even be constitutional 
and they very well could change their minds.  Some have changed their minds.  
But, as one of the readings pointed out, that has never tipped the election 
the other way.  But that certainly can happen.
 
But essentially what I want you to understand ó and this is sort of a 
mathematical kind of problem ó but you can win the electoral college vote ó 
Iím sorry ó you can win the popular vote overall across the nation.  And 
youíre so close and so close here but there mightíve been a couple of states 
where you lost and they may have been big states.  Like California.  They had 
a lot of electoral votes to give and they ended up basically tipping the 
electoral college vote in your opponentís favor.  And thatís what happened 
basically in 2000 with the election between George W. Bush and Al Gore.  So 
that certainly is possible.
But this is how it works.  Now, this brings to me a very important question 
and that is, should we get rid of the electoral college?  Is it anti-
democratic and should we therefore get rid of it?  And if we should get rid of 
it, can we get rid of it?  So thereís two questions.  Should we get rid of it 
and can we get rid of it?  Let me ask you just your opinion here about this.  
Should we get rid of the electoral college and finally get to the point where 
basically the person who wins the presidency should win the presidency if they 
get the popular vote?  Is that the way we should elect our President, the 
direct election of the people?  What do you think?  I just want to take a 
vote.  What do you think?  Should we get rid of the electoral college?  Raise 
your hands.  Okay.  Some of you are not raising your hands.  Why not?
[Inaudible student response]
 
You forgot to what?  Oh, my gosh.  The point Amy is saying here basically is 
that somehow itís possible that if people who are uneducated will be told how 
to vote, that that could actually tip a balance in favor of the popular vote, 
right?  And the electoral college will balance that out.  Okay.  Hopefully.  
How would it balance it out?  Maybe not, though.  For those of you who believe 
that we shouldnít get rid of the electoral college, amplify what Amy said.  



Why shouldnít we get rid of the electoral college?  Why is it a good 
mechanism?
[Inaudible student response]
You say itís in the Constitution.  Okay.  This is the argument heís basically 
suggesting here.  Small states benefit from the electoral college, right?  
Thatís the key here.  In fact, if you go to the reading by Lazare, the one on 
page 79 ó I mean, first of all, there are two different issues here that very 
important to talk about.  Number one, we do know that ó first of all, is the 
electoral college a good thing or a bad thing?  That obviously depends ó itís 
your own opinion whether you think itís good or bad.  But if you are from a 
small state, I guarantee youíre gonna think itís a good thing.  And the reason 
why is because it may very well triple if not at least double your political 
clout in determining who the candidate ó who the next President is gonna be.
Now, can you change the electoral college?  Yes, by the fact that you have to 
amend the Constitution.  Now, we know how hard it is to amend the 
Constitution.  We talked about that before.  There are two reasons why itíll 
never change.  I hate to be so pessimistic for all those who believe in mass 
democracy.  But one is ó number one, to change the electoral college youíve 
gotta basically change the Constitution and we know how hard that is.  But 
fundamentally, thereíd be even resistance to changing the electoral college 
because of the fact of small states.
 
But listen to this.  I should put this up on the web here but just watch this.  
Seven states out of 50 ó seven states get triple the political clout.  Because 
hereís what happens.  Just to give you some examples.  Alaska, Delaware, 
Montana, North Dakota, South Dakota, Vermont and Wyoming, many of which are 
some of those red states in the middle.  There are some, at least ó you know, 
Montana, North Dakota, South Dakota and Wyoming.  These states only get to 
elect one person from the House of Representatives.  But yet, how many 
electoral college votes do they get?  Three.  So these states only have one 
representative but they have ó theyíre sparsely populated but they get three 
electoral college votes.  Those are seven states.
Letís add to that five more states.  Letís take Hawaii, Idaho, Maine, New 
Hampshire and Rhode Island.  Those states have two representatives.  How many 
votes do they get in the electoral college?  Four.  So in seven states the 
electoral college gives them triple ó three versus one ó triple the political 
clout in determining the outcome.  And then five states get double, two to 
four.  Two representatives, they get four electoral college votes.  They 
basically double their political clout.  So we have essentially 12 states that 
either triple or double their political clout in determining the outcome of 
election.
Now, if Iím in one of those states, am I gonna want to abolish the electoral 
college in favor of popular vote?  Absolutely not.  So I think in part of the 
argument here is that even though to some degree the Constitution provides 
certain, quote, ìanti-democratic elements,î such as the electoral college, a 
lot of the smaller states come out better with the ó by having the electoral 
college in place.
 
And then going back to Aaronís argument here, going back to the ó I didnít 
mean to rag you on the Constitution because Iím actually gonna make that same 
point here.  And that is ó you remember when we created the Constitution, 
there was concern about too much democracy.  So we deliberately included a 
certain kind of anti-democratic elements into it, one of which was electoral 



college.  Another one is how judges are selected.  Federal judges are selected 
ó nominated by the President, approved by the Senate, and they serve a 
lifetime appointment.  Thatís not democratic.  We donít vote for federal 
judges.  I donít know if you knew that or not.  We havenít talked about that 
yet, but we donít vote for federal judges.  They are selected with a lifetime 
appointment by the President, confirmed by the Senate.  We have ó the point 
being here is that we have anti-democratic elements built into our 
Constitution and that certainly is one of them there as well.
So itís hard to change the Constitution to begin with.  Number two, small 
states would never dare even think about changing it, even if there was a 
groundswell of support across the rest of the nation.  Those 12 states would 
say thereís no way weíre gonna approve of these changes.  And then number 
three, thatís somewhat inconsistent with the way the Constitution was created 
to begin with.  Now, your argument ó and this is a very good argument, too ó 
is, ìBut wait a second.  Wouldnít this therefore meanî ó and this is one of 
the arguments that ___________ brings up, too ó ìwouldnít this also mean that 
ó you know, wait a second here.  What if we had to go after every single vote?
î  Thatís kind of what youíre saying here, I think.  ìWhat if we have to go 
after every single vote so that we canít just focus on the big states.î
 
And thatís what we do oftentimes right now, right?  I mean, if youíre 
President, youíve got limited resources.  Youíve only got $75 million in 
public funds to run your campaign.  That doesnít go very far.  A few 
television commercials and youíre done, all right?  But the point here ó Iím 
tongue-in-cheek here a little bit ó the argument that if you had to actually 
require going after every single vote, that may push up campaign costs.  But 
it means youíre not gonna write states off either, doesnít it?  You may have 
to go out there for every single vote.  Doesnít that sound a lot more 
democratic?  I mean, if itís, for example, not a close race to begin with, 
weíre just writing off Montana altogether.  Who cares about those three votes?  
Or Alaska.  Thatís right.  Who cares?
In fact, the argument here is the proportional argument.  Why canít we 
basically keep the electoral college but it basically be designed in a way 
that allows for each state to do it proportionately.  Why do we have it winner 
take all?
[Inaudible student response]
 
Thatís a good question.  And again, for the TV audience here, Aaron is 
suggesting wouldnít that basically be tantamount to having a popular vote?  
And Amyís response, it wouldnít incorporate both elements.  I think you both 
are correct here.  You both are actually correct.  It doesnít incorporate both 
elements but ultimately it basically becomes almost tantamount to having a 
popular election, too.  Now, did you guys also catch ó pick up on Al Goreís 
solution from the Lazario article?  What did he say?  He said ó yeah, he came 
up with a gentlemenís agreement.  What was that gentlemenís agreement?  You 
can win the electoral college but lose the popular vote.  If you donít win the 
popular vote, what should you do?  Concede.  Can you do that constitutionally?  
Absolutely.  Is that likely to happen?  If you won the electoral college, are 
you gonna give up?  ìOh, yes.  Iíll concede,î you know.  ìSure, you can have 
it.î  But that was again one of the solutions that he was suggesting.  Because 
he said, ìBasically, we donít have to worry about getting rid of the electoral 
college.  We donít have to worry about amending the Constitution.  We can 
still operate within the framework of the Constitution by creating this 



gentlemenís agreement where the person who loses the popular vote will then 
concede the election.î  And, yeah, I wanted to make sure you guys caught that.
But according to his viewpoint, if you do really focus on the popular vote, 
whether itís his suggestion or Amyís suggestion or others here, if every last 
vote counted thereíd be an incentive to search for every last vote.  In a lot 
of ways, that does sound appealing, doesnít it?  Where youíre not writing four 
or five states off in the Midwest and you only have a total of, you know, six 
electoral votes.  You donít write them off.  You care about ó you look for 
every single last vote.
What might that suggest for our democracy when all of a sudden people realize 
that they have to go after every single vote, that theyíre gonna go out and 
canvas the neighborhoods.  And it might be in the deserts in Arizona, but 
theyíre gonna start doing that.  Knocking on the doors to get people to come 
out to the polls and vote.  It might suggest a very different approach to our 
democracy knowing that every single vote did count.  So thatís kind of an 
interesting viewpoint that he has about making it more of a popular based kind 
of election.
 
Now, this guy Posner, I didnít like his reading as much.  I shouldnít say 
that.  This is the end of it, right?  Posner was a wonderful article.  To tell 
you the truth, Posnerís article ó he has this way of writing.  I didnít like 
his style of writing anywhere near as much, okay?  But one of the things he 
says I think is also very important to point out is that the electoral college 
is not the only undemocratic aspect of our Constitution.  And I mentioned that 
already a little bit before anyway.  The fact that we have federal judges is a 
good example.  But what he was saying is that if you did have a popular based 
election, based upon popular vote, this might lead to national recounts in 
close presidential races.  Not state by state recounts or a state recount like 
we had in Florida, but a whole national recount.  How expensive would that be?  
You know, thatíd be pretty tough.  You know, it might be a very expensive 
nightmare that would not be limited to just one state like Florida.  Right now 
you can do a recount, but it might be just one stateís recount that youíre 
worried about, not the entire nation.
And he said basically what about this idea about people who defect, who say 
ìIím not gonna vote for the Democratic candidate but instead Iím gonna vote ó 
even though that person won the electoral college, Iím gonna vote for the 
other one.  Iím gonna be a defector.î  Again, he points out that no one after 
having defected has ever swung the election.  Thatís never happened.  It 
doesnít mean it couldnít happen, but it hasnít happened yet.  Some states have 
actually passed a law requiring that you have to vote according to the way 
that the electoral college goes.  And again, he and others question its 
constitutionality.  It may not be constitutional.  But in any case, though, he 
is for clamping down on what he calls these runaway electors.  Keeping the 
electoral college but making sure that people vote according to the way itís 
supposed to be their place to vote is what he says.
 
Now, I donít know how much of this helps you understand the electoral college, 
but there are, in fact ó thank you, Elizabeth.  You just reminded me of a 
couple of things here I wanted to bring out here.  On page ó letís see.  A 
couple of interesting quotes here that I wanted to just suggest to you.  Here 
on page 80 he says, for example, ìOver the years the states that benefit 
disproportionately from the electoral college have made it plain they will 
never consent to the slightest alteration in the status quo.î  And 



unfortunately, there are too many small states that feel that way to ever 
allow such an amendment to pass.  And then Gore talks about his gentlemenís 
agreement heís suggesting here.
And on page 81, that second column, the idea about implementing Goreís 
gentlemenís agreement, hereís what he says.  ìElectoral despotism of this sort 
would have Jefferson spinning in his grave, but that is precisely the point.  
It would be the first step toward knocking the founders off their pedestal and 
hence a step toward the Constitutionís desanctification.  Rather than a sacred 
mystery, the goal is to enable Americans to see their governing institution as 
something created not by a race of giants, but a group of decidedly flawed 
individuals.î  That sounds a lot like Thurgood Marshall in the earlier reading 
about race and the Constitution.
 
Letís see.  What else did I want to point out here?  Oh, yeah.  And this is 
something I emphasized just a second ago, too.  Itís on page 82.  Once the 
outcome was secure in the current electoral college, each additional vote was 
superfluous which is why campaign workers save their energy for those states 
when the electoral votes were still up for grabs.  But now under a new 
arrangement the Democrats would have to ó you know, basically they would ó if 
they do this new arrangement, every last vote suddenly matters.  And then the 
campaign workers in California, New York, and so on, would have an incentive 
to ring every doorbell, canvass every ghetto street, and scour every union 
hall and homeless shelter in search of Gore supporters who have not yet made 
it to the polls.  Weíre talking about Goreís suggestion here.  So anyway, 
thereís some interesting ideas here.
Letís see.  Is there anything else here I want to say?  Let me just turn over 
here to the Posner article.  Thereís a couple of things I had underlined here.  
He says the national recount would be an expensive nightmare.  The risk of 
protracting the period of deadlock and precipitating a rancorous battle in 
Congress in January would be greater than under the present system which 
localizes the deadlock to one or conceivably a few states.  Thatís what heís 
talking about in terms of Florida.  Letís see.  Is there anything else here?  
Okay.
The main thing I want you to understand from the Posner article ó thereís a 
couple of things here Iíve got underlined.  Basically, you know, does he 
advocate for abolishing the electoral college and the answer is no.  But what 
Posner wants to do, he wants people to abide by their votes.  So that if you 
are an elector, you pledge your vote and you abide by that pledge.  Whether 
the laws would require that are constitutional is a different issue 
altogether.
 
Now, in terms of the electoral college, do you guys have any questions?  Clear 
as mud?  Understand it?  I want you to understand those issues here.  And for 
those of you who havenít read those articles, guess what?  Theyíll be on the 
test.  So make sure that you understand the arguments, the basic arguments, 
that are being made by each person.  And so something to help you in that. So 
do you think that after having read this, then ó do you think that the 
electoral college should be abolished?  Did it change your mind?  Okay.
Let me change here now and talk a little bit about ó go ahead and move on into 
interest groups and talk a little bit about interest groups.  This is actually 
a fairly easy chapter.  Itís a pretty short chapter.  Now that weíve talked 
about campaigns and financing and PACs and so forth, interest groups are 
pretty much very easy things to cover, I think.  Letís talk a little bit about 



interest groups and give you some background information, too, as well.
You see throughout the book by Janda, Berry and Goldman that throughout each 
chapter they talk about this pluralist model versus majoritarian models of 
democracy.  They try to incorporate some of those aspects into their 
discussion.  Well, interest groups clearly fit within that pluralist model of 
democracy.  And again, just to kind of reiterate some of this, this idea about 
pluralism, you know, we live in a pluralist society.  Our democracy very much 
goes ó is much more consistent with the pluralist model than the majoritarian 
model.  And basically, what is pluralism?  What essentially are we talking 
about?  Itís when you have a lot of groups in our society that come together 
and try to access and influence government officials.  They try to compete 
with each other.  So the ideal of pluralism is like ó I think of it as a 
million different groups in our society here.  
 
Now, a basic assumption of pluralism essentially says this.  Is that people by 
and large are actively involved in many different groups.  Youíre actively 
involved in many groups, you join many groups, and through your active 
involvement you try to influence government.  A simple way of putting that.  
Does that comport, by the way, with your own experience?  Are you involved 
with many different groups?  Would you say that in your family, in the realm 
of your family, that that characterizes them?  Iím beginning to see some noís 
here.  A suggestion that maybe thereís a problem about this basic assumption 
of pluralism.
Now, hereís the idea, though, at least on paper.  What this pluralist model 
suggests is that we all are involved in many different groups and different 
organizations.  They might be neighborhood associations, the PTA, church, 
civic clubs, various interest groups.  And basically, through all these 
different groups and associations, we try to influence what government does.  
And according to this view about government, you can see government is 
essentially being a broker of competing interests.  Like if Iím government or 
a government official being in the legislature or bureaucracy, my job is to 
hear from all the different groups and try to accommodate everyone.  And 
through the pushing and pulling and tugging of different groups, thatís how 
public policy is made, according to this model.
The basic flaw ó and again, some of which you shook your head against ó the 
basic flaw of this model is that many people really just donít do this, do 
they?  Many people are not represented this way.  Many minorities, the poor 
and others, are left out of this process.  And because of this, several people 
believe that our system of pluralism is ó the people who do play a role here, 
who are the people who actually are involved in interest groups?  How would 
you describe them?
 
[Inaudible student response]
Wealthy, educated, economically and politically advantaged.  What some people 
call ó refer to as elites.  Some people believe that our system of pluralism 
is really comprised of elites.  That is, the people who actively participate 
in our system of government tend to be among the more wealthy, the more 
powerful, the more privileged in our society.  Even the ordinary citizen is 
not necessarily well represented in this arena.  The poor and minorities are 
represented even less so.  These are the kinds of groups that are much less 
likely to have a steel and glass office building and a team of registered 
lobbyists to speak for them in Washington.  Because thatís what weíre talking 
about in a lot of ways here.



 
So the question is ó again, understand what this pluralist model is all about.  
Understand how consistent this notion of interest groups is with this 
pluralist model but also understand the flaws of this pluralist model.  Who 
joins these groups and are interest groups effective?  Do they have an impact 
on our system?  Yes.  But who is comprised of these interest groups?  Thatís 
real key.  The basic model on paper ó itís almost as if a thousand flowers are 
blooming and all these groups that are out there are basically channeling 
their interests and helping to influence policies in a way thatís consistent 
with their preferences.  But to mix my metaphors and go to George Orwellís 
Animal Farm where I think the ó is it the pigs that say all animals are equal 
but some are more equal than others?  Remember that?  Again, pardon for mixing 
my metaphors here but in a lot of ways that might be a more accurate depiction 
of interest group pluralism than what it shows on paper.  Do you see what Iím 
saying here?  The people who really play a role and influence government are 
not necessarily all these thousands of flowers but instead some that are very, 
very well connected and privileged.
What is an interest group, basically?  Itís just an organized group of people, 
right?  And they have a common goal.  They want to influence government 
decision-making.  Weíve talked about this before.  A very famous interest 
group would be something like the National Rifle Association.  Let me point a 
couple of things out to you here before we start.
One big question here.  How do interest groups differ from political parties?  
Whatís the one biggest difference between the two?  They donít nominate 
candidates.  They may be involved in helping to fund candidate selections and 
so forth but the name of the game of parties is to what?  To win, right?  The 
name of the game of interest groups is not necessarily to win elections but 
merely to influence public policy.  Thatís what interest groups are all about.  
You know, the candidates that they want to give money to, thatís important to 
them.  But the ultimate concern is that whether youíre a Republican or a 
Democrat, if you believe what I believe, Iím gonna give money to you.  And 
there are big interest groups that give lots of money and support to 
candidates on both sides of the equation.  If you look, youíll see that they 
give a relatively similar amount of money to both Democratic candidates and 
Republican candidates.  Some want to give money to both so that they may have, 
no matter who wins ó theyíll have some influence in terms of decisions that 
come out of that process.  But the name of the game ó the name of the game is 
to influence public policy, not necessarily to get elected.
 
Let me tell you something else, too, kind of along the same lines here.  
Another key difference between interest groups and parties.  You remember 
parties are the two big umbrellas, the broad base systems.  Interest groups 
are not these two broad base systems, are they?  Interest groups by definition 
are not broad-based.  They argue normally for a much narrower set of 
interests.  They donít care about all these other issues that maybe party 
members care about.  They basically are arguing for the more limited, narrow 
set of demands.
Let me give you three basic categories of interest groups and one has a couple 
of sub-categories.  Weíll see how far we get here.  Probably the most powerful 
are these called economic interest groups.  Again, interest groups come in all 
shapes and sizes.  They represent all sorts of interests.  But we can 
categorize them in different ways.  And one of the ó I think a basic kind of 
category that you could apply is this thing called an economic interest group.  



These are your ó again, itís almost self-explanatory.  These are groups that 
are tied to some kind of specific economic interest.  They may be business or 
labor or professional groups and they can be very, very powerful. 
 
So let me just give you some examples here.  In fact, Iíve got a couple here.  
The American Medical Association.  Thatís a professional group that represents 
the interests of doctors.  The American Bar Association represents the 
interests of lawyers.  The National Association of Realtors represents, of 
course, realtors.  The Mortgage Bankers Association of America represents 
banks.  I mean, there are all sorts here.  Thereís the U.S. Chamber of 
Commerce.  Thereís the Computer Software Manufacturers Association.  Thereís 
the Potato Chip/Snack Food Association.  Thereís the National Association of 
Sugar Growers.  I mean, again, if you find an economic interest out there, you 
betcha thereís an interest group representing it, too.
Also within this kind of category there might be some labor groups that I put 
in there, such as the AFL/CIO.  And again, also some professional groups that 
represent processional professions such as the medical profession or the legal 
profession.  So thatís one general category of the economic interest groups.  
And, by the way, these are by far the most powerful interest groups in our 
political system.
But again, a lot of us, though, donít think of that so much at first.  We tend 
to think of whatís called ó another general category, citizen activist groups.  
Let me just give you these three here: public interest groups, single issue 
groups, and advocacy groups.  These all fit under that general category of 
Citizen Activist Groups.  And just real, real quickly here, let me just talk 
to you about a couple of these things here.
 
Public interest groups are basically ó you donít hear that much about these, 
but these ó theyíre concerned about the general public interest.  I think of, 
for example, common cause.  I donít know if youíve ever even heard of common 
cause before.  Theyíre concerned about accountability and government ó if the 
government spends its money wisely, is an example.  Oftentimes what we hear 
more likely are these single issue groups.  Thatís where the National Rifle 
Association comes in.  They tend to focus on a single issue or a small set of 
issues.  Has anyone heard of NORML?  The National Organization for the Reform 
of Marijuana Laws.  They donít care about anything else but theyíre for 
marijuana laws.  To decriminalize marijuana.  There is a group called NORML 
out there in Washington representing your interests should you decide to join.  
Again, there are lots of those.
Let me give you one more here and then weíll stop here.  Thereís advocacy 
groups.  Those are basically groups that serve to advocate for individuals as 
a whole.  For example, the Childrenís Defense Fund or the Child Welfare 
League.  Again, thereís a group thatís really dedicated to protecting a class 
of citizens that may be historically or even now unable to protect their own 
interests.  Historically one that comes up to mind is the NAACP.


